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Calendar: 

 
•  TUESDAY, 

SEPTEMBER 8, 6:30-
8:30 pm.  Y2K16: 
Millennials Speak 
Up!*~#!  Peace Action 
Meeting.  Flagship 
Brewery, 40 Minthorne 
Street, SI 

 
•  SUNDAY, 

SEPTEMBER 27, 1-
2:30. ISIS, ISLAM, and 
American Muslims, 
Unitarian Church of SI, 
312 Fillmore St.  

 
•  TUESDAY, OCTOBER 

13, 6-10 pm. Wm 
Sloane Coffin 
Peacemaker Award 
Gala honoring Rev. 
Herbert Daughtry, All 
Souls Church, 
Manhattan. 

 
•  SATURDAY, 

OCTOBER 24, 5 to 8 
PM. MAKE FOOD NOT 
WAR Awards Dinner. 
Olivet Presbyterian 
Fellowship Hall, 97 
Myrtle, S.I. 

 
•  THURS., NOV. 12, 6 – 

8:30 PM. Next PASI 
Meeting on Boycott, 
Divestment & 
Sanctions (BDS) 

Inside: 

ISIS & Islam                  2 

LTEs on Iran                 3 

PASI Iran Action           4 

Newsletter of Peace Action of Staten Island, www.peacesi.org 718-989-2881 

September 

What matters to you!? Peace Action of Staten Island (PASI) invites you to 
Flagship Brewery for their membership meeting. Take part in an open 
dialogue between the excitement building for the 2016 election and the 
issues that matter to you. 

On Tuesday Sept 8th PASI will host a slew of young activists representing 
the campaigns and issues that are relevant in the world today. The panel 
discussion will feature supporters of various presidential campaigns, 
political views, and civic engagement and social justice issues.  

Some of the organizations and campaigns that will be represented are the 
Green Party, 5 Boro for Bernie Sanders, Staten Island Libertarian Party, 
Isla and Black Lives Matter. 

Flagship Brewery, regularly closed Monday through Wednesday, will be 
opening up its door for this special Tuesday night event at 6:30 PM. 
Flagship is located at 40 Minthorne Staten Island, NY 10301.  

Directions: A short walk from the Staten Island Ferry Terminal down Bay 
Street 0.4 miles, pass Victory Blvd., turn left on Minthorne Street. 

For more information, please contact Ilya Jalal 646-474-4713 

TUESDAY, 
SEPTEMBER 8, 6:30-

8:30 PM 

Y2K16: Millennials 
Speak Up!*~#! 

Flagship Brewery, 40 
Minthorne Street, 
Staten Island NY 

10301 

Peace Action Staten Island 
Membership Meeting 

Youth Activist Panel 

Open Dialogue between 2016 
elections and issues that matter 

to you 

http://www.peacesi.org/
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Join these Staten Islanders in Support of the 
Iran Deal with a Letter to the Editor 

To submit a letter to the editor of the Staten Island Advance, letters should be 
200 or fewer words to be considered for publication in the print edition of the Advance (500 or fewer words for 
the on-line version only). The following MUST be included with your letter or it will not be considered for 
publication:  Real full name, complete address (including house number, street and town), daytime phone 
number, street addresses and phone numbers will not be published.  Email to editor@siadvance.com or mail to 
Editor, Staten Island Advance, 950 W Fingerboard Rd, SI, NY 10305. 
 
Here is what our fellow Staten Islanders are saying about the Iran Deal in the Staten Island Advance.  Join 
them today in writing your Letter to the Editor. 
 
August 19, 2015 - Matthias Gleason, West Brighton 
You label Iran an aggressor, a threat to the U.S. and 
Israel. They have never attacked another country. The 
U.S. and Israel are constantly attacking and violently 
dominating dozens of neighbors near and far. Iran invites 
inspectors. The U.S. and Israel do not. 
 
August 24, 2015 - Janice Bocchicchio, Grant City 
The importance of this Iran nuclear deal cannot be 
underestimated. Please support this effort to avoid 
another conflict. 
 
August 24, 2015 – Eileen Bardel, Sunnyside 
So much misinformation is being given to the American 
people about the Iran deal.  Please print the truth and 
help people to understand that we have a choice – 
please beware. 
 
August 24, 2015 – Sally E. Jones, St. George 
We should be celebrating the success of diplomacy over 
war in the recent negotiated nuclear deal with Iran. Our 
Senators Gillibrand and Schumer and our Representative 
Donovan need to show us that they support the Iran deal 
now… 
 
August 24, 2015 - Peter McParland,  Richmond 
I am a native Staten Island resident who strongly urges 
the Advance to advocate for the passage of this much 
needed peace proposal: the Iran nuclear deal. 

August 26, 2015,  Pasquale Pucella, Prince's Bay 
To Hon. Senator C.E. Schumer: 
 
With all due respect, I strongly disagree with your 
position on the Iran agreement. Your reasoning behind 
your decision to not support this agreement is just a 
meaningless, self-serving political statement that does 
not take in consideration the extent of the consequences 
if we reject this agreement. 
You know very well that once we reject this agreement 
any further negotiation will not be possible: Europe, 
Russia and China will walk away and they will not 
support any possible sanctions imposed by the U.S.A. 
The U.S.A. will be in a weak position in trying to 
negotiate a better deal with Iran; without any leverage, 
Iran will not negotiate. The only remaining option for the 
U.S.A. will be war. War again, Mr. Senator. Do you 
remember the Iraq war of a decade ago? You were a 
strong supporter of that too. Where did that leave us?... 
 
August 19, 2015 - Richard Kigel, Meiers Corners 
Your editorial argues that Senator Schumer should "do 
what is right for the nation" and oppose the Iran deal. 
How did you arrive at this conclusion? You offer no 
evidence or expert testimony to support your analysis. 
…. Such a monumental issue calls for informed, incisive, 
expert analysis. Start with Efraim Halevy, former head of 
Mossad, warning that "without an agreement, Iran will 
be free to act as it wishes."   
We should listen to 29 of the world's most respected 
experts in nuclear weapons….Or the bipartisan group of 
60 ambassadors and former Cabinet members... 

mailto:editor@siadvance.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEW YORK CITY 

Name_____________________________ 
Street ____________________________ 
City______________________________ 
State_______  Zip___________________ 
Phone____________________________ 
Email_____________________________ 
 
Contribution 
___ $26  (regular)               ___$40 (family) 
___ $10 (senior, student, fixed)  
___Other _________ 
   

Thank You for Joining or Renewing Your PASI Membership. 
If you aren’t a member yet or still need to renew, it’s easy.   

 

Membership form 
We have a sliding scale membership.  No member turned away.  

Donations are tax-deductible.  

Peace Action of  Staten Island 

P.O. Box 201 
St. George Station 

Staten Island, NY 10301 
PHONE: (718) 989-2881 

www.peacesi.org  
pasi.contact@gmail.com 
PASI BOARD 2015-16 

Chair – Eileen Bardel 
Co-Chair – Richard Greve 

Secretary – Pat Berg 
Treasurer – Delfina Vannucci 
At-Large:  Janice Bocchicchio, 

Lloyd Berg, Dennis Dell’Angelo, 
Ilya Jalal, David Jones, Sally 
Jones, John Lawrence, David 

Poleshuck, Michael Santangelo 
 

Membership Coordinator: 
Sylvia Zaage 

 

  

I can help with 
__ Actions 
__ Lobbying 
__ Membership 
__ Speakers Bureau 
__ Fundraising 
__ Communication/Publicity 

Make check out to PASI and 
mail to address at left.  

Pssst…You can save a stamp 
by joining online at 
www.peacesi.org 

 

TUESDAY, 
SEPTEMBER 8, 

6:30-8:30 PM 
 

Y2K16: Millenials 
Speak Up!*~#! 

 
Flagship Brewery,  
40 Minthorne Street, 

Staten Island NY 10301 
 

Peace Action Staten 
Island Membership 

Meeting 
Youth Activist Panel 

PASI Should Play a Leading Role in Efforts to Reduce Climate Change 
 

    Kudos to PASI members who have been so active in helping people harmed by Superstorm Sandy. 
While these kind efforts are very valuable in the short run, it is also important to consider the long run 
potential consequences of climate change.   Very unfortunately, as NY Governor Andrew Cuomo said, we 
may be approaching a “new normal,” as “hundred year” storms seem to be occurring every two years.  
Here are a few facts that reinforce the seriousness of the situation: 
 This year is on track to be the world’s warmest year since temperature records have been kept about 130 years 

ago; 

 The warmest ten years all occurred since 1998. 

 July, 2012 was the warmest month in the lower 48 states since temperature records were kept; over 25,000 high 
temperature records were broken in the US in 2012. 

 Polar ice caps and glaciers have been melting faster than the worst case projections of climate scientists. 

 There has been a major increase in recent years in the number and severity of storms, floods, droughts, and 
wildfires. Superstorm Sandy and the recent major drought afflicting most of the US are just two of the recent 
examples. 

     However, “denial is not just a river in Egypt.” Many people are in denial about climate change, largely 
due to lies and misrepresentations spread by energy companies and by conservative commentators and 
media. By contrast, there is a strong scientific consensus, as indicated by over a thousand peer-reviewed 
articles in respected scientific journals and statements by science academies all over the world, that 
climate change is happening, is a great threat to humanity, and is largely due to human activities. Making 
the situation even more critical, many climatologists and other experts believe that the world may be very 
close to a tipping point when climate change could spiral out of control with catastrophic consequences. 
 There is a new group “350.org” led by author and activist Bill McKibben, that has been doing 
wonderful work in organizing events worldwide to increase awareness of climate threats and the 
importance of effectively responding to them. The reason for the group’s name is that climate scientists 
think that 350 parts per million (ppm) of CO2 in the atmosphere is a threshold value for avoiding a climate 
catastrophe. Unfortunately, there is already an average of 400 ppm and the amount is increasing by 2 - 3 
ppm per year. Climate experts also think that an increase of more than 2 degrees Celsius would have 
disastrous consequences, but now believe that we are on track to reach as much as four degrees Celsius by 
the end of this century. 
 Hence it is essential that major steps be taken to reduce climate change starting as soon as 
possible. PASI should try to play a major role in increasing awareness about this. Doing so would be 
consistent with PASI’s mission because military experts are warning that desperate, hungry, thirsty 
refugees fleeing from the effects of climate change will make instability, violence, terrorism, and war 
more likely.   Some of the ways that we can help increase awareness include letters to editors, meetings 
with politicians, and personal conversations with friends, neighbors, relatives and co-workers. Of course we 
should also try to minimize out personal environmental impacts in all aspects of our lives when we can. 
 As president of Jewish Vegetarians of North America, I want to stress that, in addition to reducing 
energy use and moving to renewable energy sources, it is essential that there be a major societal shift 
toward plant-based diets if there is to be a chance to avert a climate catastrophe. A 2006 UN Food and 
Agriculture Organization report, “Livestock’s Long Shadow,” indicated that animal-based agriculture emits 
more greenhouse gases (GHGs), in CO2 equivalents than all the cars, planes, ships, nod other means of 
transportation worldwide combined. A 2009 cover story in World Watch magazine, “Livestock and Climate 
Change,” written by two environmentalists associated with the World Bank, argued that the livestock 
sector is responsible for at least 51 percent of all human-caused GHGs! 
  In conclusion, it is urgent that there be major efforts to help avert a climate catastrophe because if 
it is not averted, little else will matter. PASI and other progressive groups should be actively involved in 
order to help shift our imperiled planet to a sustainable path. 

Richard H. Schwartz is Professor Emeritus, College of Staten Island,  President, Jewish Vegetarians 
of North America (www.JewishVeg.com) 
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 National Day of Action 
On August 26, 2015, there over 200 actions 
around the U.S. in support of the Iran Nuclear 
Deal.  Peace Action of Staten Island members 
demonstrated in front of Congressman Dan 
Donovan's office (see photo at left by Ruth 
Benson).  Afterwards three members had an 
impromptu meeting with Patrick Ryan, Donovan’s 
Communications Director of three weeks.  
According to Mr. Ryan, Donovan will most likely 
not change his position on the deal.  Call 
Donovan’s office 202-225-3371 so that he knows 
Staten Islanders want him to support the deal! 
 

PEACE ACTION OF STATEN ISLAND SUPPORTS THE IRAN DEAL. 

CALL REP. DONOVAN 202-225-3371 TO URGE HIM TO SUPPORT DIPLOMACY. 

http://www.peacesi.org/
mailto:pasi.eblast@gmail.com
http://www.peacesi.org/
http://www.jewishveg.com/

